THE COUNCIL

JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE

AND THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ZONING AND FRANCHISES

L.U. No. 1275 (Reso. No. 2194)

By Council Members Eisland and McCaffrey

SUBJECT

MANHATTAN CB - 8
C 010548 ZSM


City Planning Commission decision approving an application submitted by the Memorial Sloan-Kettering Cancer Center pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 79-43 of the Zoning Resolution to allow the modification of the height and setback regulations along a portion of the south side of East 69th Street on the periphery of a large-scale community facility development, generally bounded by East 69th Street, York Avenue, East 66th Street, and First Avenue (Block 1461, Lots 13 and 21, Block 1462, Lots 1 and 5, and Block 1463, Lots 5 and 11), in an R9 District.

INTENT


To facilitate the proposed expansion of the Memorial Sloan-Kettering Cancer Center facilities.  To modify height and setback requirements along 68th and 69th Streets and distribute floor area without regard to zoning lot lines.

PUBLIC HEARING


DATE:  December 10, 2001


Witnesses in Favor:  Eleven


Witnesses Against:  Thirty-Four
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SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION


DATE:  December 10, 2001, recessed until December 11, 2001


The Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission with modifications.

In Favor:


Against:

Abstain:
McCaffrey


None


None

Berman

Dear

Malavé-Dilán

Quinn

COMMITTEE ACTION
      
DATE: December 11, 2001

      
The Committee recommends that the Council approve the attached resolution and refer the modifications to the City Planning Commission.

In Favor:     
Against:       
   
Abstain:
Pinkett 

None

None

Spigner

Berman

Dear

O’Donovan

McCaffrey

Malavé-Dilán

Linares

Sabini

Miller

Carrion, Jr.

Perkins

Quinn

Abel
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FILING OF MODIFICATIONS WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Committee's proposed modifications were filed with the City Planning Commission on December 13, 2001.  The City Planning Commission filed a letter dated December 18, 2001, with the Council indicating that the proposed modifications are not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.

